


 

 

 

 

February 28, 2017 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 

After researching the Preble County Auditor website and finding that most of the 
properties date back to 1900's which were built when lead was still used, allot of the 
service lines were updated with plastic and copper. Majority of the houses were also 
updated with plastic and copper. In 1994 there were 20 new properties built on Fredrick 
Avenue all using plastic for service lines and all the houses being either plastic or copper. 
 

After talking to council members, water board members and the Village employee of 31 
years have never seen any lead lines in the Village. 
 

Because it is practically impossible to determine the lead content of an installed fixture, 
fitting or pipe, it should be assumed that the manufacture or installation date is the 
primary indicator of the lead content. Therefore, the characteristics of buildings and 
piping solder or fixtures would be buildings in Ohio built prior to 1998 or that use 
plumbing material or solder manufactured before 1998 may have materials with greater 
than 8% lead and are at a higher risk of contributing lead to the drinking water than 
materials manufactured after 1998. In addition, buildings built and plumbing materials 
manufactured after 2014 were required to have less the 0.25% lead by weight and have 
the lowest risk for contributing lead to the drinking water. It should be noted however 
that, although prohibited, some use of leaded solder or leaded components may have 
occurred after the prohibitions became effective. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Forrest Leyes 

Water Supt 
Eldorado Ohio 

 



 

 

 


